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On behalf of the Counter-Terrorism Committee (CTC), its Executive Directorate (CTED) concluded a three-day follow-up assessment visit to Sultanate of Oman on 12 May 2015. The delegation discussed with Government authorities their implementation of different aspects of provisions of Security Council resolutions 1373 (2001), 1624 (2005), and 2178 (2014) relating to legal matters, international cooperation, financial law and practice, law enforcement, and border management.
The Omani authorities informed the delegation about progress achieved since the initial visit by CTC in July 2009, in particular regarding the implementation of the Committee's recommendations and keeping abreast of international best codes, standards, and practices. 
The visiting delegation reiterated the importance of continuing to effectively implement all relevant Security Council resolutions in light of new terrorism trends and challenges, including the foreign terrorist fighters' phenomenon and terrorists' use of the Internet, while the authorities in Oman reaffirmed their commitment to continue the constructive dialogue and working with the United Nations, in particular CTC/CTED. It was emphasized that the terrorist threat, which is of a transnational nature, can only be countered with peaceful means and with a comprehensive and integrated approach, with the United Nations playing a coordinating role. The delegation also identified good practices, and discussed the facilitation of technical assistance needs. 
In addition to experts from CTED, the delegation included representatives of the Terrorism Prevention Branch of the United Nations Office on Drugs and Crime (UNODC/TPB), the Middle East & North Africa Financial Action Task Force (MENAFATF), and INTERPOL. 

